Minutes of a meeting of Lewes District Association of Local Councils
held on Tuesday 11th May 2021 via zoom
Present:	Stephen Catlin, Chairman (Lewes), Ruth O’Keeffe, Vice-Chairman (Lewes), Fiona Harrison (Kingston), Steve Hitchcock (South Heighton), Brian Hodge (Newick), Christine Robinson (Telscombe), Mark Brown (Seaford), Ken Jordon (Chailey), Sue Carol (Rodmell), Nick Beamont (Plumpton), Emily Simpson (LDALC), Adam Chugg (Town Clerk, Seaford)
Justin Ingham, (District Inspector, Sussex Police) Fiona Garth (Asst. Town Clerk and Civic Officer, Lewes) Emma Tingley (Customer Service Officer, Lewes)
1.	Apologies for absence:	were received from Councillor Armitage (Newick)
2.	Minutes:	The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th March were approved as a correct record.
3. 	Sussex Police:		The Chairman welcomed Justin Ingham, District Inspector, Sussex Police to the meeting who gave an update to member councils on policing priorities that were being set out in the Lewes District.  Inspector Ingham gave examples of some of their priorities:
	*	Youth ASB and disorder
	*	Drugs harm
	* 	Reduction of burglaries
	*	engaging with remote/hard to reach communities
	*	Safer Road Partnership and roads Policing
	The Police were working hard to increase trust and confidence with the public and Community Partners to reduce the fear of crime.  Inspector Ingham informed members of a spate of car thefts in Lewes District where approximately 30 cars had been broken into and the work that was being carried out to find the suspect; including talking to the victims, house to house enquiries, walking the route and mapping out where the vehicles were located, social media campaigns, CCTV and camera doorbell checks to gather a much information as possible to find the suspect.  Fingerprints and DNA would also be used in the investigation.  The purchase of a ‘drone’ had been approved by the Joint Action Group in Lewes.  The drone aided the police recently when there had been a report of a burglary in Lewes; the suspect was caught and arrested. The drone was also assisting in other policing matters.  
	In Ringmer, following a recent Parish Meeting the Police were working with the Safer Roads Partnership to look at speeding issues in the village and encouraging the “TWENTY is PLENTY” campaign.
	The Roads Policing Unit were currently operational in Newhaven.  The Police were working with Town Cllrs to build community intelligence when the police can be advised of when and where road crimes were taking place.  
	In Seaford numerous Drugs Warrants were about to be executed.  The warrants would target individuals causing problems through the use/distribution of drugs.
	The Police ‘Engagement Van’ was in use a part of a patrol plans engaging with the local community.
	Lots of planning work had been carried out as the Covid 19 ‘lockdown’ restrictions were being eased and the Polce would be working with Partners and Stakeholders as hospitality venues/large events etc would be reopening.
	Members asked Inspector Ingham a variety of questions regarding crime related issues in their areas.  It was reported that the Rural Crime Report was not always received by smaller parishes.  Inspector Ingham confirmed that the report would soon be available digitally on the Polce website.  
	The Chairman thanked Inspector Ingham for his detailed oral report on policing policies in the Lewes District.
	4.	Planning Matters:
	Members then discussed planning matters in the District:
· Garden Street, Lewes (SDNP/18/05444/FUL) – It was reported that the Planning Inspectorate had overturned the South Downs National Park Authority decision to refuse planning for this planning application.  The Chairman was in the process of arranging for Flo Chamberlian, Retained Planning adviser to give an opinion on a way forward.
· Eton College Lane, 3000 New homes - Plumpton/East Chiltington – Welbeck (Developers) had met with Lewes District Council Planning Department to discuss their plans.  This was seen as premature as the Local Plan was not yet completed.  The Chairman advised Newick PC to write to Lewes District Council on this matter and to keep members of the group informed of any outcome.  More support was needed for rural areas.
· Lewes Local Plan – a question was raised as to whether the plan had expired.? Clarification would be sought on this.
· Renewal of Newick Neighbourhood Plan – the Council had been in discussion with Maria Caulfield MP and Chris Armitage had spoken with Emily O’Brien, Lewes District Council.  The Lewes District Local Plan, part 1 would be 5 years old in July 2021 and there was concern regarding housing targets, which were set to treble.
It was agreed that the Chair would invite Emily O’Brien to the next meeting to address the group on The Lewes District Local Plan.
5.	Virtual Meetings:
The member group considered Guidance on returning to face-to-face meetings. LDALC is not a local authority so it was hoped that the group would still be able to meet via Zoom. There was a general discussion on face-to-face Town/Parish meetings and how members Councils were accommodating public etc.    Clarification would be sought from Trevor Leggo to be circulated with the Minutes.
6.	Archive of LDALC records:
The Chair reminded the group of the resignation of Karen Crowhurst, Ringmer Parish Council.  Several LDALC documents, including By-laws had been passed to the Chair from Ms Crowhurst were 20 years old.  The Chair was seeking approval to send these documents to ‘The Keep’ in Brighton where they could be archived.  This was agreed.
The Chair was also seeking approval to write to Ms Crowhurst to obtain more recent financial records, bank statements etc.  This was agreed.  
Don McBeth who updated the LDALC website agreed to send the Chair financial/meetings records since 2010 on CD.
7.	Lewes Parish Conference:
The group considered the resurrection of the annual conference with the District Council/East Sussex County Council in the Autumn.
This was agreed.  The Chair would liaise with Trevor Leggo and Emma Tingley to find a date in the Autumn.
8.	Subscriptions:
The Chair reported that the subscription fee to various Local Associations in the area was generally around £20 per annum.  The income for LDALC from subscriptions amounted to £400 with a grant from ESALC of £500.  The Chair was seeking members agreement on fixing the annual subscription charge at £20.  It was suggested that a Parish Council subscription be set at £20 and a Parish Meeting be set at £10.  Subscriptions were used to pay for speakers, room hire, secretary/treasurer etc.
Members would seek approval from their respective councils and report back to the next meeting.
Honorarium for Secretary/Treasurer – It was agreed that this be set at £560 per annum – 3 months in arrears and 9 months in advance to be paid in June.
9.	Any other matters:
* 	Website – Don McBeth for the last 10 years had updated the website on a free site.  This will be coming to and end at the beginning of June as the site would no longer be free.  The website had been switched to another free site transferring all the files so the website is still running.  It was felt that the website should continue with Don updating it but there was a need for a Domain (LDALC.ORG.UK) name, this would cost in the region of £20 per year.  The website name should appear on all correspondence to make the work of the association more aware to the public.  This was agreed.
* 	Litter – Brian Hodge reported that there had been no contact from Julie Carr, Lewes District Council in respect of litter picking.  It was agreed that LDALC write to Lewes District Council on this matter.
* 	Counsel’s opinion – Lewes District Local Plan – smaller Parishes would not be able to justify the cost of Counsel if the case would not be challenged in court.  Flo Churchill could be approached instead for her professional opinion.

10.	Date of next meeting:
The next meeting would be on Monday 12th July at 1.30 via Zoom.  It was proposed that opinions be sought from Parishes as to whether an evening meeting may be preferred.  The group agreed that meetings should be bi-monthly (every two months).
The Chair would liaise with Trevor to organise an Annual Meeting of LDALC.




	
